
 

 

 
     10th January 2022 
 
 
       Dear Parent / Carer 

Further update to Covid guidance 

The Government have announced that as from tomorrow (Tuesday 11 January), people who 
receive positive lateral flow results for COVID-19 will be required to self-isolate immediately 
and will not be required to take a confirmatory PCR test unless they develop symptoms.  

POSITIVE LATERAL FLOW AND NO SYMPTOMS - Under this new approach, anyone who 
receives a positive lateral flow (LFD) test result should report their result on London Design 
& Engineering UTC (ldeutc.co.uk) and also on  www.gov.uk/report-covid19-result and must 
self-isolate immediately but will not need to take a follow-up PCR test unless they develop 
symptoms. After reporting a positive LFD test result, they will be contacted by NHS Test and 
Trace so that their contacts can be traced. 

THOSE WITH COVID-19 SYMPTOMS - Anyone who develops one of the three main COVID-19 
symptoms (a high temperature, a new continuous cough or a loss or change to sense of smell 
or taste), should stay at home and self-isolate and take a PCR test.  They must self-isolate if 
they get a positive test result, even if they have had a recent negative lateral flow test - these 
rules have not changed. 

The self-isolation period for all who test positive is now 7 days (subject to negative tests on 
days 6 and 7) - please see the NHS guide to isolation below.  

Should your child take 2 negative tests, please email absence@ldeutc.co.uk to confirm that 
they will be returning to college. Contacts of those who test positive do not have to isolate 
but are asked to do daily lateral flow tests for 7 days. 

https://www.ldeutc.co.uk/key-info/about-us/home-test-reporting.aspx?preview412
https://www.ldeutc.co.uk/key-info/about-us/home-test-reporting.aspx?preview412
http://www.gov.uk/report-covid19-result
mailto:absence@ldeutc.co.uk


 

 

 

As I am sure we are all aware, the guidance and rules are changing quite rapidly - we will do 
our best to keep parents informed. 
Separately, young people aged 12 to 15 are now being offered a second dose of the Pfizer-
BioNTech COVID-19 vaccine at a minimum of 12 weeks from the first dose. Parents can book 
vaccinations for their child, if aged 12 or over, through the NHS Booking System 

 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Gloria Gold 
Vice Principal – Personal Development and Wellbeing 

  

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/coronavirus-vaccination/book-coronavirus-vaccination/?utm_source=6%20January%202022%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19

